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Last Meeting - Rotaract Club of HKIE and Rotaract Club of HKCC


Members attended were:
PN Bonnie Yeung

PDG Y. K. Cheng

PP Henry Chan


PP William Wong

PP Rudy Law

IPP Bernard Lee


Rtn Eric Poon

Rtn Vagman Wai 

Rtn John Yau

Visiting Rotaractors from Rotaract Club of Hong Kong Island East:

  Merlot Yeung, Amy Wu, Macy Leung


Visiting Rotaractors from Rotaract Club of HKCC Student’s Union:

   Serious Chang, Owen Chung, Iona Tang, Isla Wong, Cynthia Ngan


PN Bonnie Yeung welcomed visiting Rotaractors from Rotaract Club 
of Hong Kong Island East and Rotaract Club of Hong Kong 
Community College Student’s Union.  
President Rico Fung was in the 
Philippines visiting our sister club, 
Rotary Club of Makati North.


We celebrated the birthday of Rtn 
John Yau, followed by District and 
Club Announcements.


TUNG FENG
Big Welcome to the 4 Clans Meeting and our speaker, 

H.E. Mr. Naser S Alghanim, Consul General of the State of Kuwait
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IPP Merlot Yeung of Rotaract Club of HKIE and President 
Serious Chang of Rotaract Club of HKCC gave reports of their 
club’s activities for Rotary year 2022-2023.


PP William Wong complemented the 
Rotaractors and encouraged all 
Rotaractors to reach out to our Club.  
He also called out to Rotaractors at 

HKCC to join our Rotaract Club of HKIE after graduation and 
Rotaract Club of HKIE members to join Rotary Club of HKIE when 
the time would be right.


When asked by IPP Bernard Lee how RCHKIE can do to get closer to sponsored Rotaract 
Clubs, IPP Merlot suggested more communication during planning of service projects, and P 
Serious suggested more communication on service project ideas.


PP Rudy Law mentioned that the Asia Pacific Regional Rotaract Conference (APRRC) had 
been a great way for training and reach out and make friends, and was supported by past 

Rotaractors at HKCC.  The next one will 
be in 2024 and he encouraged all 
Rotaractors to join.


Rtn Eric Poon gave encouragement to the 
Rotaractors as ‘new Rotarian’ and offered 
support whenever they need it.


Souvenir flags were given to all visiting 
Rotaractors.


Sergeant-At-Arms PP William Wong reported red box donation of HK$1,100.00


Rotary HK Vocational Scholarship 2022/23 award presenstation 
and awardees sharing session was held on 12 May, 2023.


DG Norman Lee was the guest of honor.  Past and current 
awardees shared their journey before and after the scholarship.  
DG Norman led with his journey to Rotary through 
receiving and giving.  The awardees expressed 
gratitude on the scholarship which allowed them to 
focus on their dream without distraction.  


They all pledged to give back to the society 
through their vocation and their lives in the future.


A short tour of the campus follows before students 
and guests retreat back for cocktail and bonding at 
the Exhibition Hall.


Rotary Hong Kong Vocational Scholarship Awardees Sharing
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Visit to Rotary Club of Makati North - PP George Leung

President Rico Fung, PP George Leung, PP Leo Yu and Rtn Jason Chiu were with Rotary 
Club of Makati North at the time of our last meeting.  The formal 50th Anniversary Gala 
Dinner was accompanied by hospitality from our sister club with golf, helicopter rides, and 
special 50th Anniversary souvenir.  President Rico also brought home a beautiful painting as 
a prize from the Gala Dinner.


After almost 3 years COVID, we finally had the chance to visit 
our sister club in Taipei for their 30th anniversary celebration. 


Fanny and I took the morning flight to Taipei on Thursday, 4 
May 2023.  


On 6 May we joined their 30th anniversary music concert in the 
afternoon.  There were 7 singers, all of them were recipients of 
scholarships sponsored by Rotary Club of Taipei South Sea.


We had a great time in Taipei.  Thank 
you very much for your hospitality, 
sister club!


Visit to Rotary Club of Taipei South Sea - PP William Wong
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid May 2023 Birthday Member 
  

11th - Rtn John Yau


Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


On Friday, 12 May 2022,  DG Norman Lee and PP Henry Chan joined the 75th Anniversary 
Gala Dinner at Rotary Club of Kowloon.


DG Norman spoke at their 
dinner.  Financial Secretary 
Paul Chan was the guest of 
honour.  He was President of 
Rotary Club of Kowloon in 
Rotary Year 2003-2004, the 
same year as PP Henry 
Chan.


DG Norman & Isa, PDG Y. K. Cheng & PP Andy Wong 
were present on 4 May 2023 at the Hong Kong Club 
for the Hong Kong South 50th Anniversary Dinner. It 
was a convivial and family affair attended by 150 
participants. Much focus was placed on honoring the 
past and the changing scene of the southern part of 
Hong Kong Island. Club members loved sailing which 
was used as the motif of the evening. 


Hong Kong South was our first child. We had grown 
sufficiently strong by 1969 and extension was an 
logical option. They used to meet at the Hong Kong Country Club, and now at the Deep 
Water Bay Clubhouse of the Hong Kong Golf Club. The reigning President Bernie Ting is son 
of the chartered President Dennis Ting. We all had a great time. Also shown in the photo were 
PDG Ada Cheng & PP George Li.


Four Clans Joint Meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 17 in the evening at Regal HK   
Hotel.  100 Rotarians from our daughter/granddaughter clubs and mother club will attend.


The 63rd District Conference will be on Saturday, May 20 and Sunday, May 21 at Regala 
Skycity Hotel.  Many of us will be going and we all look forward to it!


Rotary Club of Kowloon 75th Anniversary Gala Dinner - PP Henry Chan

Upcoming Club Activities

Rotary Club of Hong Kong South 50th Anniversary - PDG Y.K. Cheng

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

